
St Matthew’s Catholic Primary School Sports Premium 2023-4 

Our Sports Premium allowance for the academic year 2023-24 is £17, 750. The premium will be used to fund additional and sustainable improvements to 
the provision of PE and sport to encourage the development of healthy, active lifestyles. The Department for Education’s vision for the Primary PE and 
Sports Premium is that ALL pupils leaving primary school should be physically literate and with the knowledge, skills and motivation necessary to equip 
them for a healthy, active lifestyle and lifelong participation in physical activity and sport. We endeavour to see an improvement against the following 5 
key indicators: 
 

KEY INDICATORS 

Indicator 1: the engagement of all 
pupils in regular physical activity - 
the Chief Medical Officer guidelines 
recommend that all children and young 
people aged 5 to 18 engage in at least 
60 minutes of physical activity a day, of 
which 30 minutes should be in school   

Indicator 2: the profile of PE 
and sport is raised across the 
school as a tool for whole-
school improvement 

Indicator 3: increased 
confidence, knowledge 
and skills of all staff in 
teaching PE and sport 

Indicator 4: broader 
experience of a range of 
sports and activities 
offered to all pupils 

Indicator 5: increased 
participation in 
competitive sport 
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Cost Impact and Sustainability 

Service Level Agreement with the South Tyneside 
School Sports Partnership  

• Staff CPD 

• Inter-school competitions and festivals 

• Strategic support for HT and PE Subject Leader 

• Gifted & talented support 
 

Y Y Y Y Y 
£3,948 

 

All classes have experienced taking part in a range of 
festivals and tournaments throughout the year. Some 
festivals and tournaments have required outside 
agencies/coaches to do some training.  
 

Event Year 
groups 

Number of 
children 

Outcome 

Y5/6 
Football 
Bart Rippon 

5/6 8 South 
Tyneside 
Champions  

KS2 Cross 
Country 

3,4,5,6 40 Individual 
medals 



Y6 Girls team 
winners 

Y5/6 
Sportshall 
Athletics 

5&6 30 2nd in South 
Tyneside/5th in 
the County 

KS2 Girls 
Football 

4/5/6 10 South 
Tyneside 
Champions 

EFL 
Regional  
Winners 

Y5/6 10 Represented 
SAFC in 
regional finals 

ESFA 
Pokemon 
Cup 

Y5/6  Travelled to 
Liverpool 
Academy by 
mini-bus – 
Semi-Finalists 

Y3 Multi-
skills 

3 30 Festival at 
Temple Park 

EYFS Multi 
Sport 

Reception 30 Festival at 
Temple Park 

KS2 South 
of Tyne 
Swimming 
Final 

 5&6 9 South 
Tyneside 
Runners Up. 
2nd in the 
South of Tyne 
Over 30 
Individual 
medals.  

Y2 Tennis 
Festival 

2 30 Festival at 
Temple Park 

EYFS Gym 
Taster 

Reception 30 Festival at the 
Urban Factory 

Y5/6 
Gymnastic 
competition  

Y6 4 Won medals 
at S.Tyneside 
level, 
competed in 
county finals 
at the Royal 
Grammar 
School 



Y1 Cricket 
Festival 

Y1 30 Festival at 
Temple Park 

Y4 
Sportshall 
Athletics 

Y4 30 3rd in South 
Tyneside 

Y1 Football 
Festival 

Y1 30 Festival at 
Temple Park 

Y5/6 Quad 
kids 

Y6 10 South 
Tyneside 
Champions 

Y4 
Quadkids 

Y4 30 All children 
took part 

Y5/6 County 
cup Football 

Y5/6 9 Durham 
County 
Champions 

Y2/3 OAA 
Day at 
Marine Park 

Y2/3 60 Festival 

Bishop Cup 
Football 

Y5/6 9 Champions 

Northern 
Cross Cup 

Y5/6 8 Champions 

Y4 Cricket Y4 30 All children 
took part 

Y5/6 Rugby 
Finals 

Y5/6 30 Semi-Finalists 

 
All children have experienced a range of new sports 
throughout the academic year. We have a large number of 
children, who have subsequently joined clubs outside of 
school especially in netball, gymnastics and cricket. 
 

Additional top-up swimming lessons to Year 6 pupils, 
for those who have not been able to meet the national 
curriculum requirements for swimming and water 
safety and also to provide additional support for 
swimming over and above the core national curriculum 
requirements for the more able pupils - after the 
delivery of core swimming and water safety lessons. 

Y   Y  £1500 

Pupils feel more confident swimming and the teacher has 
reported that these pupils have made good progress in 
swimming due to the catch up lessons. Some of our more 
able pupils have excelled in swimming and been 
challenged in the additional lessons. 
See the table at the bottom for the 



Contributions to bus payments to allow all children to 
access a range of sporting festivals and events. 
 
Additional transport costs to attend various authority 
and county finals. 

   Y  £4000 

All pupils have attended a range of sporting festivals and 
events – see table above for more information. 

Buying in external coaches to plan and work 
alongside teachers.(Foundation of Light) 

• Support for teachers with their delivery of PE. 

• Ensure the engagement of all pupils in physical 
education. 
 

Y  Y Y Y £3220 

Foundation of Light supported teachers to develop their 
subject knowledge and confidence in delivering areas of PE 
where they were less confident.   
Opportunities were provided for daily exercise to support 
the 30 minutes per day meaning that all children were able 
to access additional exercise opportunities. 
Children gained confidence and have had opportunities to 
lead class and whole school activities as part of PE 
lessons. 
Extended schools register shows the number of children 
participating in extra-curriculum activities is rising each year 
due to the wide range of activities we offer 
 

Sports Equipment 

• Sports equipment to also enhance outdoor play 
and encourage active play – equipment to be 
used to set up ‘zones’ at play times and lunch 
times 

• Equipment for physical activity sessions to 
target children being active for 30+ minutes per 
day. 

• Curriculum PE equipment to ensure a high-
quality PE lessons can be delivered by staff. 

• Additional equipment to ensure equipment does 
not need to be shared across bubbles in line 
with risk assessment. 

•  

Y Y  Y Y £2852 

Top-up equipment bought across school to replace items 
receiving heavy use by classes. Additional audit of PE 
resources to take place in the summer term to replace 
additional equipment ready for the autumn term. 

Affiliation to South Tyneside Primary Schools 
Football, Netball, Rugby and Athletics Association 

• To provide inter-school football, netball, rugby 
and athletics opportunities across the school. 

• Affiliation to Catholic Schools football 
competitions 

•  

Y   Y Y £100 

Children have taken part in the South Tyneside Gidney 
League and have taken part in the Bishop’s Cup.  
 
League = £80 Bishop’s Cup = £20 



Supply 

• Enable staff to attend updates on PE 
developments and CPD to develop knowledge 
in the delivery of curriculum lessons. 

• Enables PE Subject Leader to attend key 
events such as county finals/PE provision    Y   £1800 

This has been used to release the PE Lead to attend PE 
coordinator meetings. It has also been used to release the 
PE Lead for meetings with members of staff from the SSP 
to develop PE and sport in school such as meeting based 
on planning a progressive curriculum/Active Playtimes and 
also to be released for Sports Day. All of this has up skilled 
the PE lead and provided her with a wealth of up to date 
knowledge to move PE and sport forward within school.  
Allowing the PE Subject Leader the opportunity to be 
present at key events such as festivals/county finals has 
allowed her to evaluate these events and also 
motivate/encourage those pupils involved. 

Celebratory Rewards 

• Medals to be purchased for all pupils at end of 
year for Sports Day to celebrate achievement 
and participation. End of year awards to 
incorporate sporting achievements 

Y Y  Y Y £330 

Pupils experienced a range of activities during Sports Day 
and felt motivated by the awards. 

        

      TOTAL  

      £17, 750  

 

 

 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water 
safety 

2023-4 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort, swim competently, 
confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres? 

77% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes 
effectively, for example, front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke? 

 

70% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort, perform safe self-rescue in 
different water-based situations?  

96% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide 
additional provision for swimming but this must be for activity over and 
above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this way? 

Yes – to support Year 6 swimmers who needed additional support 

 


